

HOWARD N. TIPTON

County Administrator

ST. LUCIE COUNTY BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

LINDA BARTZ
CHAIR
DISTRICT 3

CATHY TOWNSEND VICE-CHAIR

CHRIS DZADOVSKY
DISTRICT 1

DISTRICT 5

SEAN MITCHELL DISTRICT 2

FRANNIE HUTCHINSON
DISTRICT 4

DAN MCINTYRE
COUNTY ATTORNEY

MAILING ADDRESS 2300 VIRGINIA AVENUE FORT PIERCE, FL 34982

> PHONE (772) 462-1156

> TDD (772) 462-1428

FAX (772) 462-2131

E-MAIL
PHELANK@STLUCIECO.ORG

WEBSITE www.stlucieco.gov January 2, 2019

Councilman John Carvelli
Office of the Mayor and City Council
Port St. Lucie City Hall
121 SW Port St. Lucie Blvd.
Port St. Lucie, FL 34984

Dear Councilman Cavelli:

On November 6, 2018, the voters of St. Lucie County approved the passage of a ½ cent sales tax to be used solely for creating better roads, cleaner water, and more sidewalks. Over the next 10 years more than \$200 million will be spent on critical infrastructure projects that are key to our communities' prosperity and long term sustainability. The vote that took place will not only change but transform the infrastructure picture for St. Lucie County.

Getting 56% of the voters to say yes to this additional tax took a monumental education effort and this plaque is presented to you in grateful appreciation for your efforts to ensure that our citizens had the information they needed to make the best possible decision. Without your leadership, without your commitment to this sales tax campaign I doubt the success enjoyed on the evening of November 6th would have been realized. Please know that your legacy of helping to make this community better for the next generation is something of which you can be very proud.

A great team effort!

With Deep Gratitude,

Moward N. Tipton

ST. LUCIE WORKS